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Dear parents/carers,

What a week, snow, ice and a winter concert, it’s that time of year! Thank
you so much for support on Monday with assisting having students at home.
Online learning was set all day so do check students have completed work
from Monday. For year 11 students we have a pack of activities to do for the
Christmas holiday on this page:
https://www.woodsidehighschool.co.uk/Y11_Info/

Due to the weather and travel restrictions the trip to Kew Gardens and
reward trip to the cinema will be delayed until January. Fortunately, all the
praise assemblies could take place. We were also still able to hold our
Christmas dinner which is a real highlight for so many of our students:
pulling a cracker and being with friends and teachers is a real Woodside
tradition.

Thank you so much to all the students for the winter concert it was amazing
to see so many individual and collaborative pieces. We are still in a period,
post covid, and we are beginning to see the fruits of our young people
developing their talents and skills. An especial thank you to Ms Danso, Ms
Birks, Ms Newlings, Ms Frost and Ms Higdon and our music teachers for
developing the students and Ms Danso for coordinating with Ms Sanford. It
was a real highlight to be able to perform to our neighboring school
Riverside to 180 of their students coming on Thursday morning.

Finally, a huge thank you for the generous donations to Tottenham Food
Bank.

Wishing you a safe and restful winter break and all the very best for the
new year, we look forward to being back together in the new year.

Angela Wallace
Headteacher
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PRAISE POINTS WINNERS

ELECTIVES
Electives will begin again on 9th January.

UPCOMING EVENTS
Woodside X Basket Brigade UK - 23rd December 

mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website
mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website




Christmas Corridor Competition 
Students and staff in the Cedar first floor have
brightened up the corridor for the winter
festivities by decorating our doors ! 

Ms Tami

SEN UPDATE
Last Friday some of our key students from Year 9, 10 and
11 enjoyed a World Cup table football tournament as an
end-of-term reward. Players teamed up in pairs and each
team represented a country from the World Cup. Prizes
included an England shirt, a World Cup replica football,
sticker books and sweets. Congratulations to the winners
- Benjamin Simonin and Nico Bealing from Year 9. Despite
the cold, all of the students had a great time! 

Mr Boniface

TRAILBLAZERS SUPPORT LINE DURING CHRISTMAS BREAK
Dear all,
 
Please see below for details of the Trailblazer phoneline, which is open over the Christmas holidays, and see attached
for some information on available support in Haringey, which may be helpful.
 
Trailblazer Support Line: 020 8702 6035
 
It is available Monday–Friday (9am to 3pm) over the Christmas holidays, excluding bank holidays.
 
It can be used by parents, children and school staff. A practitioner will be available to listen to any worries and to
advise about difficulties concerning anxiety, behavior management or low mood.
 
Please note that this is not a CRISIS line and if families need immediate support they will need to call the Haringey
CRISIS line (0800 151 0023) or call 999/attend A&E.

Ms Peters 



WINTER CELEBRATION - HAND IN HAND
It was such a joyful and very memorable evening looking at art displays, enjoying festive food,  listening to fantastic music,
listening to poetry and watching an amazing drama production. We also had our prefects and presenter Emmanuel who spoke
with eloquence and professionalism. 

It was a real treat and an  evening that was successful due to hard work, resilience and  collaboration by all. It certainly lived up to
the theme of the show ‘Hand in Hand’ . The ambiance and talent under one roof was exceptional and heartfelt. It could not have
been possible without the support from site staff, our IT and art technicians, caterers, equality group, Woodside staff and of
course the creative arts team (Music, Drama and Art) who have worked tirelessly this term to make the night possible! We would
also like to acknowledge our peripatetic teachers and Natasha for their belief in our Woodside students. Having professional
musicians on stage performing or supporting our students is priceless. 
It was certainly the icing on a cake! 

I know that staff, family and friends will remember the evening with fond memories. We are grateful that you attended in
treacherous conditions. So thank you for your commitment  and high quality performances Woodside performers/poets/artists!
Even if you were unable to attend tonight due to illness - we truly are so proud of you all! 

You did it Woodside! 

Mrs Danso and team 




